

March 15, 2020

Dear Parents,

As you might have heard, NYC DOE has closed **ALL** public schools beginning tomorrow March 16th until April 20th.

Although our school typically follows DOE's schedule, this is an unprecedented situation. With that being said, our school will first close for 2 weeks until **March 27th.**

During this time we will re-evaluate the situation and see if we can re-open on March 30th.

Additionally, parent teacher conferences for this Thursday, March 19th will be reschedule. We will let you know when a new date has been set.

Please utilize this time to stay indoors and practice social distancing as much as possible.

Together we can conquer this virus! If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at anytime. Please stay safe!

Best Regards, Victoria Children's Group

> 230 Grand Street 2nd Fl New York, NY 10013 Tel: 212-625-9228

> > Fax: 212-625-9008

323 Grand Street New York, NY 10002 Tel: 212-625-1828

Fax: 212-625-1898

E-mail: <u>info@victoriachildrensgroup.com</u> Website: <u>www.victoriachildrensgroup.com</u>



親愛的家長:

您可能已經聽說紐約市教育局已決定從3月16日起關閉所有公立學校至 4月20日。

儘管我們通常遵循教育局,但這是前所未有的情況。因此,我們學校將 決定先關閉兩週、直到3月27日。

在這段時間內,我們將繼續評估情況,再決定會否在3月30日重開。

此外, 我們將取消原定於3月19日星期四的家長會, 並重新安排日期後 通知您。

在這段時期內請大家盡量留在家中避免社交。希望我們團結一致戰勝病 毒。

如有您任何疑問, 請隨時與我們聯繫。注意安全!

感謝!

維多利亞幼兒園

230 Grand Street 2nd Fl New York, NY 10013 Tel: 212-625-9228

Fax: 212-625-9008

323 Grand Street New York, NY 10002 Tel: 212-625-1828

Fax: 212-625-1898

E-mail: info@victoriachildrensgroup.com Website: www.victoriachildrensgroup.com